
From the East of Grand Lodge

RICHARD JAMES STEWART

Brethren,

It is hard to believe that summer is half over as I write my message for the fall issue of our
Trowel Magazine. But as Brother Ben Franklin reminds us, “Time is not only quickly
passing, lost time is never found again.”

We at Grand Lodge do realize that lost time will never be found again and have been hard
at work this summer on the many new programs for the coming Masonic year. We are for-
tunate to have so many truly dedicated brethren, who are willing to invest their time and
effort in the various committees that make our Grand Lodge better in every way. At our
September Quarterly, you will hear more about these programs that add to the renewed
excitement and enthusiasm seen in Massachusetts Freemasonry.

Our co-sponsorship of the Boston Pops July 4th Concert and Fireworks was a huge success,
with over three-quarters of a million people seeing our message. Our popular website,
AskaFreemason.org, continues to bring us new members. It also answers questions from
good men all over the country, and guides them to the jurisdictions where they reside.

For the first time ever, the other New England states will be joining with us for our fall open
house: Square and Compasses Day. Virtually every lodge in each state plans to be open to
the public on October 15. Even the Ben Franklin “Chats” on our website have taken on a
life of their own—spreading virally by the You Tube Internet site and by lodge websites
around the world. As one district deputy from another state wrote, “I believe every Mason
should see these, because they are so focused on who we are and why we do what we do.”
If you haven’t seen these videos, I encourage you to do so.

Speaking of what we do, you will see in the new Masonic year that we are continuing our
journey “Back To The Future.” Keeping in mind that there is no future without a past (our
Masonic foundations) we will provide education at every level to ensure our lodge ritual is
strong, our definition of greatness rings clear, and our future officers are well prepared to
lead Freemasonry into the future.

Finally, I would like each of you to think about something that’s been on my mind lately:
the tremendous value we have in Freemasonry. No matter how much we give, we get back
much more in return. That’s what great value is all about. As long as men find great value
in our fraternity, we will remain strong and vibrant. Please, give this some thought.

Again, I know I am asking much of you—continue to focus on our journey “Back To The
Future.”

May God bless the men and women who are protecting our great country in order that we
may enjoy freedom and this great fraternity we all love so dearly.

Cordially and fraternally,

Richard James Stewart
Grand Master
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